Leamington Bridge Club
Minutes of the Annual General meeting, held at St Mark’s Church Hall on Monday November 7th 2022.
Apologies were received from Judy Francis and Judith Smith.
Last year’s minutes were accepted as a true record, subject to the amendment mentioned below.
The Chairman’s Report (Attached)
The question was raised of the condition of the tables and playing cloths, it being suggested that the latter should be washed regularly – maybe once a quarter. Veronica Jessamine kindly offered to do so. It was also felt that the tables could do with some revarnishing, and it was agreed that would be looked at with Jonathan Humphreys offering to assist.
Ken Boutell requested that last year’s minutes include a reference to the fact that he had been a committee member (though was no longer) for 20 years. The Chairman agreed that this amendment should be made, and acknowledged Ken’s long service as membership secretary.
Treasurer’s Report (Attached)
Debate followed on whether to introduce Bridgemates. A number of members use them at other venues and like them.  However, the logistical issues are condiderable, particularly the fact that the club does not control the premises it uses. Therefore storage, security and access were problems that do not seem to have an obvious solution. On an unofficial show of hands, only 4 members were in favour of pursuing the idea.
Irene Hoyles asked if the club’s healthy financial position could not lead to a reduction in fees – either table money or membership. It was pointed out by some that the costs were not onerous, and compared well with other clubs. However, the Chairman said it was an issue the committee would look at when it came to considering next year’s subscription level.

There being no other business, the meeting ended at 7.32. 

